

TOWN OF CASTLETON

BOARD OF ABATEMENT MEETING

May 25, 2023, 6:00PM
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Debbie Rosmus, Mary Beth Hadeka, Pat Albin-Diercksen, Gerard Ashton, Bonnie Hanley, Nedra Boutwell, Clerk, Yvonne DeLance, Laura Sargent, Pat Schroeder, Jim Leamy, Mary Jo Teetor, Assessor, Mary Lee Harris, Lilian Sheren, Richard Combs, and Toni Lobdell. Others Present: Mark Flynn

The meeting was called to order at 6:01pm by Nedra Boutwell. 
Election of Officers was first on the agenda. Nedra B asked for nominations for a Chair, Debbie R nominated Gerry A, Pat D. seconded.  No other nominations after being asked twice more.  Gerry will accept the nomination, so Nedra called the question, All in favor, Motion Passed.  Gerry asked for a nomination for a Vice Chair. Dick C nominated Debbie R, Toni L seconded. No other nominations after asking twice more, Debbie will accept the nomination. Gerry called the question, All in favor, Motion Passed. 
Gerry asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the September 7, 2022, Board of Abatement meeting. Dick made a motion to approve, and Jim L seconded. No discussion so Gerry called the question, All in favor, Motion Passed. 
GM Supply Company, Parcel # 43510006 is here for an abatement.  Gerry asked the board if they were aware of the property.  Mark Flynn, business manager, secretary and treasurer for Gilmores was present and introduced himself. The board took their oath, Mary Jo took the assessor oath and Mark took an oath. 

Mark explained that the hardware store, main building, was lost to a fire on January 15, 2023, and due to the valiant effort of the 90 plus firemen present the lumber yard was saved.  Mark is asking for tax abatement for the main structure. Mary Jo explained the hardware store is separate from the other structures. 
Gerry asked if we needed to go into deliberative session, Dick stated not unless the topic being discussed was detrimental to the town. The board was given a handout from the tax collector breaking down the taxes for the property that was lost.  It is 166 days from January 15 to June 30, the municipal tax is $753.64, and the education tax is $2490.00 for a total of $3,243.64.  Yvonne D made a motion to abate the total amount of $3,243.64 and Jim L seconded. There was discussion regarding abating the education portion, if it is abated the Town is still responsible for paying this amount to the State. It was agreed by the board that Gilmores has always supported the Town and its residents, and the board would be willing to support Gilmores. No other discussion, Gerry called the question, All in favor, Motion Passed.  Nedra explained that Gilmore’s taxes are already paid, and a credit will be applied to their account. Mark F thanked the board, and the board expressed our best wishes and our desire to keep Gilmores in business. 

Gerry asked if there was any other business.  Hearing nothing Gerry asked for a motion to adjourn.  Bonnie H made a motion to adjourn, Laura S seconded.  All in Favor, Motion Passed.  Meeting adjourned at 6:18pm. 
Respectfully submitted,
Nedra Boutwell, Town Clerk                 Approved:                                     Date:

